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Proposed National Policy Statement for Highly Productive 
Land 

Submission Template 
We would like to hear your views on the proposed National Policy Statement for Highly 
Productive Land (NPS-HPL). 

Please feel free to use this template to prepare your submission. Once complete please 
email to soils@mpi.govt.nz.  

You can also make a submission using the online submission tool. A link to the online 
submission tool is available at www.mpi.govt.nz/HighlyProductiveLand. 

Contact details 

Name: 

 

Postal address:  

 

Phone number: 

 

Email address: 

 

Are you submitting on behalf of an organisation?   Yes [  x ]   No [   ] 

If yes, which organisation are you submitting on behalf of?   

GFR Rhodes Estate C/- Aston Consultants Ltd Attn. Fiona Aston 

PO Box 1435 Christchurch 8140 
 
 

03 3322618 
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The questions for submitters that are included throughout the discussion document are 
provided below. We encourage you to provide comments to support your answers to the 
questions below. You do not have to answer all questions for your submission to be 
considered. 

The page numbers mentioned below indicate where further information about the question 
is located in the discussion document. 

Our Submission 

Our particular interest is with the implications of the NPS-HPL for proposed rural lifestyle 
areas (including our land at Prebbleton as identified in this submission). Whilst we have 
wider concerns with the NPS-HPL our direct concerns would be met by the amendments set 
out below. 

The Appendix A: criteria to identify HPL,  should be amended as follows (additions in bold 
and underlined) 

…… 

Highly productive land excludes: 

a. urban and rural lifestyle areas; and 
b. areas that have been identified as future urban or rural lifestyle zones in district 

plans, or identified as future urban or rural lifestyle areas in adopted non statutory 
plans which have been prepared under the Local Government Act 

5.5 Interpretation should be amended as follows: 

Highly production land means:… 

c. does not include urban and rural lifestyle areas or areas that have identified as a 
future urban or rural lifestyle zone or as future urban or rural lifestyle areas in 
adopted non statutory plans which have been prepared under the Local 
Government Act  
 

Rationale – these areas have already gone through a planning merits and public consultation 
process, have been proven as ‘suitable’ for rural lifestyle development and investment 
decisions have been made reliant on these documents. Without the above amendments, 
these areas will be captured by Policy 4: 

Policy 4: Rural subdivision and fragmentation includes  

c. directing new rural lifestyle development away from areas of highly productive land 

We note that HPL is to include all Class 1-3 land until regional councils define in HPL their 
regional plans (by 2023).  Most land adjoining existing townships in Greater Christchurch is 
Class 1-3 land, but not capable of sustaining significant food production (due to a 
combination of small parcels, existing and neighbouring land uses, land value etc). 

 








